STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
On Monday 10th November 2014.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken, Ian Meadows, Martin Shaw, Carolyn Parker, Shelley Stubbs, Alison Lowell, Steve Marshall, Steven Burge, Richard Webb, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Clive Marchant, Jim Heath, Judy Lea, Rozanna Nixon, Alastair Kelcher, Mike Cody
1. APOLOGIES
Jeanette Barnes, Stephen Cotton, Sarah Edge, Delia Cliffe, Rebecca Woods.
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Rebecca Woods was not present therefore no report given.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe was not present but Shelley Stubbs mentioned that the Area Team have started the PPV visits again. 
A question was raised about is there anyone who can be contacted if the practices have any queries. Alison Lowell to investigate and will add to the website.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend advised his own project was to re-shape the committee slightly as we don’t currently fit into the ideal LOCSU model committee. He would like to reduce from 24 down to 21 members and revisit the constitution. Stewart will send out a proposal once written.
Stewart advised there will be a talk on Keratoconus on Wednesday 12th November at the North Staffs Medical Institute given by Anu Pherwani.

7.  LOC CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT 
Irfan Razvi, Shelley Stubbs, Mike Cody and Delia Cliffe all attended the NOC in Birmingham on 23rd and 24th October.

8. DRSS QUESTIONNAIRE
Stewart Townsend mentioned that practices involved in DRS had received a letter saying that, the Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Partnership Trust must make financial savings, as there is currently a large overspend which would impact on the diabetic eye screening service. A questionnaire was included with the letter. The LOC Officers met and a response was sent.  Following on from this, Andrew Brown has arranged a meeting with Stewart to discuss and he will take the committee’s concerns to this meeting.
9. NOC REPORT
The NOC took place in Birmingham on 23rd & 24th October. Irfan Razvi, Shelley Stubbs, Mike Cody and Delia Cliffe all attended. 
Irfan Razvi advised that the Call to Action had been discussed along with the key themes from that, namely, improving IT communications, developing Clinical Leadership, developing pathways, making better use of skills, and reviewing the new GOS contracts, Improving case management and improving accessibility to eye tests. He also advised there is a 5 year plan for what the NHS hope to do with the Call to Action feedback.

Irfan attended a session on financial efficiency for LOC Company which has to be sustainable and by having minimal running costs so we can maximise fees for our contractors. The CCG is paying the LOC for management and delivery of the service. The start-up Company costs should come out as being just under £2,000 plus VAT. Other costs are admin costs, website, and training.

10. LATEST PATHWAY DEVELOPMENTS FOR STAFFORD AND CANNOCK
Mark McCracken advised that previously he met with Mel Savage – Head of Commissioning for Stafford and Cannock Chase CCGs. She had developed a business plan for commissioning, Paediatrics, an expanded Glaucoma pathway and a possible PEARS pathway which she took to the commissioning board meeting. They liked the paediatric pathway and would like that to run in line with the North Staffs Model. They also want the glaucoma pathway to be expanded with the continuing Webstar IT support, however the board felt that the data from glaucoma test B was deemed to be cost neutral. It has been hinted that the protocol, for test B should either be changed or dropped altogether. Shelley Stubbs suggested that if we change the criteria slightly to, if on test A the pressures were still above 24 they would be referred to hospital eye service instead of above 30 which is what happens currently. For those on test A with pressure reading of 22/23/24 they would still go through to test B. Mark asked the committee if they were happy with what had been proposed. No one objected.
Mark also mentioned that there was the potential for a PEARs pilot, when they had met with Mel she had mentioned a PEATS pathway (Primary Eye care Assessment and Treatment Service). The concern is that this is thought to be an ophthalmology lead community ophthalmology pathway initiative.
Mark advised that there is a Glaucoma OSCES event on 11th December at Specsavers Opticians in Stafford from 6pm to 9pm.  Any North Staffs Optoms who require re-sits can also attend subject to availability of places.
11. ABDO REPORT

Clive Marchant advised that there is going to be an Optical Assistants training course which will be NVQ based, hopefully launched next year.
Mike Cody advised ABDO are in the middle of CET day which is 12 points for the day. There is another one being held in March. 
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 12th January 2015 full committee meeting and Monday 8th December 2014 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman
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